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Welcome! 
Agency Update  
Seeing as American Education Week was 

November 12-16, I want to start this newsletter by 

thanking all of you and your colleagues for the 

amazing work you do in our schools every day. 

Every person who works within the school and its 

system contributes to the life and success of each 

Kansas kid. Thank you for making their lives better! 

Our Item Writer Workshop for the 2020 ELA 

Assessment was quite the success! We had 20 

teachers from across the state come together to 

write assessment items. As they will also tell you, 

this workshop was not only incredibly educational, 

but it was incredibly productive. How great is that in 

Kansas we are working toward building a test that 

is exclusively written and reviewed by Kansas 

teachers!? It would not be possible without you all, 

so thank you.  

During October, my online course discussed the 

importance of standards in the classroom. As we 

get to the end of the semester, and you begin 

finalizing your grades, think about what a student’s  

grade in your class means. Does it truly reflect 

student learning? Will students know how to 

improve based on where they fall on the grading 

scale in your class? Take a moment in the coming 

weeks to consider those questions.  

Over your upcoming break, remember to take time 

for yourself. Teaching can be a stressful profession, 

and one where we can often give more than we 

receive. I love the expression, “You can not pour 

from an empty glass”. Remember to keep youself 

‘full’ so that you can be your best self every day. 

Lastly, I would encourage you to get involved in 

professional organizations. I was able to attend the 

Conference on English Leaderhsip this past month 

(a subgroup of NCTE), and it was well worth the 

trip! Joining could be one thing you do for you!  

-Sarah Perryman 
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Professional Learning Opportunties 
Online Learning: December/January: Literacy Across the Curriculum  
 (url for course: https://learning.ksde.org/course/view.php?id=144) (key: DEC2018) 
 You can sign up beginning December 10)  
 Online Collaborative Discussions (choose 1): December 17 or January 24 3:30-4:45 pm   
December and January: Phonics (Pre-K-3rd Grade) Professional Development- learn more here    
December 6-7, 2018: Differentiating Instruction and Universal Design for Learning in Kansas City, KS 
 Learn more information and register here  
January 25, 2019: Current Approaches to Learning Disabilities and Reading Interventions including Dyslexia 
 Training in Topeka, KS from 9-2; Learn more here 
January 30-31, 2019: Learning Forward Kansas Conference in Wichita, KS 
 Learn more at https://learningforwardkansas.org/conference-2018/  
January 30-February 2, 2019: National ESEA Conference in Kansas City, MO 
 Register at www.eseanetwork.org/conference 
December-March 2019: Apply for the Flint Hills Writing Project 
 Learn more at http://fhwp.org/  Apply here  
 
**Have you ever wondered how your schools’ resources measure up to the rest? Visit http://www.edreports.org to 
review their evaluations of the many instructional resources schools have available to them today.  
**Have you ever wondered what curricular resources were being used across the state? Greenbush recently surveyed 
curriculum leaders to find out the answer to that popular question. You can access elementary and secondary results.  
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https://learning.ksde.org/course/view.php?id=144
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1LX52km9DVaSErnWlqD8ooPdCgaXWU6ZU
https://www.ksdetasn.org/events/OqYBcQ
https://usakansas.wildapricot.org/event-3133323
https://learningforwardkansas.org/conference-2018/
http://www.eseanetwork.org/conference
http://fhwp.org/
http://fhwp.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/ILI.Application.2019-2020.pdf
http://www.edreports.org/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Y6mkN6L8l7jxwrAC6dYhIKrPjXdJ6ZgLuRVqudWW_kQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1nV5LN1RW8vHKcEWKdeClorxc6INTjaUXDsl0Qfr0txM/edit?usp=sharing
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Standards and Assessment News   
In order to better support teachers, I would like to use this section to highlight not only new resources on the KSDE 
ELA page, but also, to highlight a teaching structure every month that could be beneficial to ELA practitioners across 
the state working with all grade levels.  
Structure of the Month:  Question-Answer Relationsips (QAR) 
This strategy is meant to teach students the different types of questions they can be asked, and then, how to answer 
the question properly (or find the answer) based on its type. This strategy states that questions can fall into one of 
four categories: right there, think and seach, author and me, and on my own. When students know what type of 
question they are being asked, they will find it easier to answer the question.   
 
ELA News: If you check the ELA page regularly, you will notice new resources and information sheets. As part of 
our state ESSA plan, I put together a starter guide to best practice in ELA; I created an information sheet for 
speech/debate teachers to assist them in pulling standards for their courses; and I have continued to revise errors in 
our standards documents. If you have ideas for future resources, please let me know.  

 
Agency News: The Commissioner’s STAR Recognition Program has been put on hold. In order to make sure that 
this program does what it is intended to do, the agency has decided to postpone initiating the program. We have lots 
of training opportunities for education professionals. To learn more about these oppportunties, I would encourage to 
join agency email groups. Email me if you need help subscribing to our various listservs.  
 
Assessment News: We had a very successful Item Writer Worshop in November. 20 hard working educators (with 
a combined total of more than 500 years of experience!) came to KU and wrote well over 300 items! These items 
will start appearing on our state assessment as early as 2020. We are so proud to be developing a state 
assessment in Kansas that is reviewed and written by Kansas teachers. The conversations that occurred during our 
three days of work prove how intelligent, conscientious, and dedicated our Kansas educators are to their craft and to 
their students. If you were not able to participate in this workshop, please know there will be future opportunitites for 
you to get involved in the process. Stay tuned! Also, don’t forget that the second interim window is December 3-
14! These predictive tests are generally accurate when given all three times.  

 

For more information, contact: 

 

Sarah D. Perryman, Education Program Consultant-ELA 
sperryman@ksde.org 
785-296-1074 

CSAS- Career, Standards, and Assessment Services 
Kansas State Department of Education 
900 S.W. Jackson Street, Suite 653 

www.ksde.org 

The Kansas State Department of Education does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability or age in its programs and activities and provides equal 
access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. The following person has been designated to handle inquiries regarding the nondiscrimination policies:  KSDE 
General Counsel, Office of General Counsel, KSDE, Landon State Office Building, 900 S.W. Jackson Street, Suite 102, Topeka, KS 66612, (785) 296-3204 

 

Good Things 
Poetry Out Loud- Registrations for the Poetry Out Loud contests are coming along well; we have 24 schools 

registered to date which is more than we had last year! But, we are still hopeful we will gain a few more with the "at 

large" registrations.  Learn more by going to: https://goo.gl/CezUAb 

The Kansas Masonic Foundation – They offer scholarships to many Kansas Students wishing to attend two 

year or four year universities. Learn more about this opportunity for your Juniors and Seniors by going here.  

They also sponsor a book club that offers incentives and recognition for students to improve their reading. You 

can learn more, and get involved, by clicking here.  

 

 

 

http://www.readingrockets.org/strategies/question_answer_relationship
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fgoo.gl%2fCezUAb&c=E,1,ygCTglLOmYVMDKtLZ65cwpceLMYHWYexZq8Uq_97FUrRmR9F9zjQal34CkJexSLeRamSMoXt7zHUbe6arcL4TBS__JcAqTYxf7dUY1Y4AJ_k2NGi-bY,&typo=1
https://kansasmasonic.foundation/program/kansas-masonic-foundation-scholarships/
https://www.emporia.edu/teach/kmlc/book-club

